
     June 28, 2020 

Prayers of Prosper  
§Please continue to pray boldly for Prosper Church! Pray for wisdom and discern-
ment for Pastor Dirk and Council as they lead our congregation.    
§Remember our members who find it difficult to worship with us: June Boven,  
Eleanor Ebels,  Millie Jenema, and Cynthia Bazuin.    
§We thank God for our young families and praise him for the gift of life. Pray for 
our expectant mothers: Lacey Hartoon, Kaycee Elsholz  and Carla Brummel.   
§Pray for the Food Distribution that takes places every Thursday.  
§Pray for the ministry of  Vacation Bible School. We are in the beginning stages of   
planning it. Pray that it will all come together smoothly.   
§Pray boldly for our Children. Pray that during the summer months they will know, 
hear and obey God.   
¶Pray for safety for all those who make their living working outside. Pray for timely 
rains, sunshine and warm weather.  
§Pray for President Trump and for all our leaders on a national, state and local   
level. Pray for the law enforcement officers, especially those of our congregation, 
Brock Benavides, Bill Haskin and Lance Taylor, Pray that God will watch over 
them and keep them safe.   
Pray for healing and comfort foré 
 
-Bruce DeKam and Roy Tacoma. Pray for Harold Cnossen as he is still in the     
hospital   
-Please keep Laurie Koning, wife of Ken Koning, pastor of Calvin CRC, as she 
deals with a fast growing mass on her spinal cord that is inoperable. She started  
radiation last week; pray that the mass will shrink and the pain will lesson. Pray also 
for Godôs peace and grace as they go through this trial.  
-for those of our congregation who deal with chronic pain and illnesses on a daily   
basis.  
 
 

   

This morning, from Daniel 4, we will remember 
that God opposes the proud but gives grace 

  to the humble. 
Tonight at 6pm, A Life Shaped by Godôs Word, 
comes from Psalm 119: 9-16. Please join us. 

Prosper Christian Reformed Church 

We hope and pray that you will be blessed with a     
deeper understanding of Godôs grace for you today.  

Opportunities to Serve at Prosper 

Nursery  (for children up to around age 3)  
 
Today 
Infant  Amberly Mejia, Denise Rozema 
  Lily Sullivan 
Toddler Barb Brinks, Pam LaFrance 
  Darrious Pe¶a, Levi DeKam 
Evening Mary DeKam, Emma Roper 
 
July 5 
Infant  Jessica DeRuiter, Jaime Haskin 
  Audrey DeRuiter, Adrie Koetje 
Toddler Chris Dick, Kelly Koetje  
  Wayne Roper Jr., Jane Koetje 
Evening Shelly DeKam, Katelyn DeZeeuw 
 
July 12 
Infant  Amy DeZeeuw, Lynae Gernaat 
  Maggie Yount 
Toddler Melanie Schmid, Audrey Cnossen 
  Emmitt Bas, Kyle DeZeeuw 
Evening Erin J. Koetje, Lily Sullivan 
 
July 19 
Infant  Mary DeKam, Holly Hamilton 
  Katelyn Buning 
Toddler Julie Rozeveld, Kelly Taylor 
  Cameron Baas, Urijah Ebels 
Evening Carla Brummel,  Logan Roper 
 
Nursery Cleaner  for July is Stephanie VanHouten 
 
Childrenôs Church - Coordinator: Betsy Rozeveld 
         (for children ages 3-5 years) 
 
Today  Teacher: Shelly DeKam 
  Esther DeKam,  Haley Buning 
  Jamie DeKam 
   
July 5  Teacher: Mary DeKam 
  Ava VanHaitsma, Mabel Yount 
  James Taylor 
 
July 12  Teacher:  Jaime Haskin 
  Alyssa VanHaitsma, Morgan  
  DeRuiter, Aidan Koetje 
 
July 19  Teacher:  Sue Yount 
  Tyler Koetje, Leeann Bode 
  Claire Sullivan 
   
   
    

Sound 
Today  Allan Lucas 
July 5  Eric Baas  
July 12  Gary Gandolfi 
July 19  Kyle VanHaitsma 
 
Power Point 
Today  Dave Ebels 
July 5  Ellie DeRuiter 
July 12  Jolene Sullivan 
July 19  Erik VanHouten 
 
Camera 
Today  Collin DeKam 
July 5  Joseph Gandolfi 
July 12  Fiona Sullivan 
July 19  Wayne Roper Jr. 
    
Security 
June 21 Dave Ebels 
July 5  Henry Diemer 
July 12  Ben Sullivan 
July 19  Mark Shaarda 
 
Greeters  
Childrenôs Message      
Coffee Servers  
Cookies  
Ushers - Head Usher: Cody Nielsen 

We continue to look 
for Power Point  
Operators who are 
willing to be put on 
the rotation for      
Sunday mornings. All 

you would need to do is run the PP 
during the church service. Please let 
Marjon know at 231-826-4427 or 
marjon@prospercrc.org. 

  June 28, 
   2020 

Next Sunday morning, we will be blessed to witness the Baptism of         
Ivan Jay Benavides, infant son of Brock and Kelli.  



Christian Education Fund Reporté 
 
Total CEF due for 2019/2020    
$103,470.45 (due 5/31/20) 

 
Approx. $8,000 is still owed for the 
2019/2020 school year.  
Please prayerfully consider giving to CEF 
to help cover this deficit.  
        

Vacation Bible School is 

July 20-23, 9-11 a.m.   

at Church! 

At Mystery Island, prepare to be 
thrilled from the top of your sun-
drenched head to the tip of your sandy toes as we 
explore an intriguing tropical paradise while tracking 
down the one true God. Children, who will be 4 by 
Sept 1 through 5th grade, will    discover who God is 

and his attributes as they look to the only source of 
truth, Godõs Word! 
 
Volunteers are needed, so please sign up on the 
sheet in the Fellowship Room! 

 
Letõs go across the street and invite our neighbors to join us for a taste of par-
adise as we track down the one true God! 
 
Registration forms are available on the table in the Fellowship Room. 

... Updateð 
 

Our Food  
Distribution is  
going great!  

 
If you know of anyone who could benefit from 
the items on our food drive and is not able to 
come through the line, please let Marjon know 
and weôll see that it gets delivered to them.   
Itôs not too late to sign up to volunteer! Let 
Alexandra or Marjon 
know how youôd like 
to be a part of this 
awesome ministry! 
 
In a few weeks we 
are hoping to pass 
out granola bars, 
cheese or peanut butter crackers, break-
fast bars, etc. If you'd like to donate these 
items, please bring them to church and place 
them in the box that is provided.  

Updateé 
 
Because of these uncertain times, we 
were not able to have a Spring Baby 
Shower...BUT we are still celebrat-
ing the birth of Baby Ivan Benavides 

along with his parents, Kelli and Brock! You may 
help us by placing gifts in the Pack ón Play that is 
located in the Fellowship Room.  If youôd rather 
like to help out with a monetary donation, please 
give to Erin J. Koetje as soon as possible so she 
can complete the gift package. THANK YOU!  

ß Deacons Meeting ïThurs, 

July 2, 7pm.  

ß Council Meetingï Mon, 

July 6, 7pm. 

ß Vacation Bible School - 

July 20-23 at Prosper CRC. 

ß Elders Meeting ïTues, July 21, 7pm. 

ñWorry is a much more   
accurate gauge of our faith 
than any doctrinal statement 
we might utter. Instead of 
fretting, we do better to   

remind ourselves that God has repeatedly 
testified in His Word that He loves us. He 
has promised again and again that He will 
provide for our every need, and He has 
consistently declared His sovereignty over 
our future. If after all these assurances we 
are still anxious, we must become better 
acquainted with our Lord.ò                       
  ~ Henry & Richard Blackaby 


